

News Letter

SEPTEMBER 1979

PRESIDENT'S CORNER

Having been president of the Civic League for four months now, I've witnessed the dedication of a few for the enjoyment of the community. A small group of neighbors, perhaps no more than fifty, have consistently worked year in and year out to maintain the high standards of the Meadows and Shores for its over 600 families.

On Thursday, September 20th, Bill Connerat, a member of your community, has arranged a program which will benefit you and your children. I urge you to make time on that evening at 7:30 p.m. to attend.

Participation by all of us is needed every year if we are to maintain our community. To those ex-board members of years past, please come out once again, to those new members of the community - come out and meet your neighbors.



I would like to extend a personal invitation to the following people and their families to attend our meeting on September 20th:

Ron & Florence Adams - Severn Dr.
Raymond & Cynthia Chaput - Hudgins Ct.
Don & Sandy Cunningham - Whitechapel Ct.
Derek & Betty Dunn-Rankin - St. Martin Ct.
Helen Perry - Bishop Dr.
Bernice Petty Cambria St.

Won't you invite your neighbors to attend?

GARY ROMSKA

SEPTEMBER MEETING

The first meeting of the 1979-80 Civic League will feature a presentation of bicycle rights and responsibilities. On Thursday, September 20th, Bill Connerat, of the Meadows, will team up with a local area police officer to offer an informative discussion on bicycles.

Now is the time to bring your children to a meeting which concerns them the most. 7:30 p.m. is the time of the meeting to be held in the Pembroke Meadows Elementary School. Refreshments will be served.

VIRGINIA BEACH POLICE TO ENFORCE BICYCLE LAWS

The increased number of bicyclists using the roadways in Virginia Beach has created dangerous conditions which effect both motorists and pedestrians. In general, cyclists do not realize that they are subject to and must obey the same traffic laws that govern the operator of a motor vehicle. Also of immediate concern are the number of bicycles stolen and the lack of proper registration.

VA. BEACH POLICE CON'T

In an effort to bring about safer traffic conditions and compliance with our city statutes, beginning Sept. 15, there will be a concentrated effort by the Virginia Beach Police Department to enforce all bicycle laws and inspection for proper registration. Violations will result in summonses being issued.

License and registration forms may be obtained from the City Treasurer's Office between 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, at a cost of \$1.00. This registration is valid for the lifetime of the bicycle.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

SEPTEMBER 20th - 1st General Membership Meeting of Civic League 7:30 P.M. Pembroke Elementary School.

20th thru 30th _ Virginia State Fair. Richmond, Va.

OCTOBER 6th - Fall Flea Mkt. (Call Nancy Lowder @ 497-3714)
18th - General Membership Civic League Meeting

NEWSLETTER PRINTING

We are still in need of a printer for our monthly newsletter. If you have facilities available to you for printing, they would be greatly appreciated if made available to the Civic League. Call Gary Romska at 497-6552. We'll pay for supplies needed.

NEW RESIDENTS

If you are new to the Shores or Meadows we would like to invite you to join one of the largest Civic Leagues in Virginia Beach. Over 375 families belong because they care about our community.

To join the Pembroke Meadows/Shores Civic League call Bob StClaire at 497-7389, he has all the information waiting for you.

RUN FOR FUN

The sun was out, the weather was cool and over forty runners "Ran the Distance" in the first annual Pembroke Meadows/Shores Run for Fun.

While David Moyer of Whitechapel Dr. was the first to cross the line in a little over five minutes for the one mile and a tenth course, everyone who finished was eligible for a prize drawing plus a certificate for completing the race.

THANKS to Sid Sward, Jim Willenbrink and Bob Brotman for their efforts. Now on to the second annual Fun Run....

FALL FLEA MARKET

Gather all those items that you're no longer using, but could be someone else's treasure and get ready for the Civic League Fall Flea Market.

Date: Saturday, October 6th, 1979 (Rain date October 13, 1979)

Place: Murphy's Mart parking lot adjacent to Independence Blvd.

Rental of Spaces: Civic League members \$2.50 for the first space and \$2.50 for each additional space.

Non-Civic League members \$5.00 per space.

To reserve a space or for information call: Nancy Lowder @ 497-3714 Marge Brotman @ 497-0565

This is a good time to pay your Civic League dues, support the work of your community and get a reduced rental fee for your space.

30-DAY RULE

It is the philosophy of Virginia Beach Public Schools that something important occurs every school day in every class. For this reason, a secondary school stude will not receive credit for any year-long course missed more than thirty (30) times,

30-DAY RULE CON .T.

or for a semester course missed more than fifteen (15) times, unless extenuating circumstances for the absences are determined by the principal.

VA. BEACH SCHOOL INFORMATION

Transportation to and from school is provided free of charge to all Virginia Beach public school students who live more than a mile from their school. More than 400 trained drivers, including substitutes, drive the 402 buses a total more than 17,0000 miles each day over nearly 1,500 bus routes.

The Food Services Department of the Virginia Beach school system provides nutritional hot or cold lunches for first graders through 12th grade students. The cost of the elementary school lunch is 45 cents; the secondary school lunch is 50 cents. Both prices include milk.

VIRGINIA BEACH CITY COUNCIL

Meets every 1st, 2nd and 3rd Monday:

Informal Session: 1:00 P.M. Formal Session: 2:00 P.M.

Every 4th Monday:

Informal Session: 5:30 P.M. Formal Session: 7:00 P.M.

REMINDER

Median beautification project is held the second Saturday of each month, 8:a.m. until noon. Have some pride in your community. Help clean, trim and edge. Give an hour of your time. Our appearance depends on you!



CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS June 1979 - December 1980

President -			-	Gary Romska 497-6552
1st V. Pres.				Bob Brotman 497-0565
2nd V. Pres.			900	Don Oates 499-6016
3rd V. Pres.	en en en		*000	Walt Schriefer 497-3818
Membership Se	ес°у -			Bob St.Claire 497-7389
Recording Sec	o'y			Peggy Caverly 490-0925
Corresponding	g Sec'y	r		Sue Ott 499-5043
Treasurer				Stanley Weisman 499-1419
Newsletter E	ditor -		-	-Donna Dickerson 490-2621

RECREATION CENTER COMMITTEE

Chairman	Walt Schriefer 497-3818
	Dick Voltz
	Joe Avoli 497-7117
Secretary	Jeanette Willenbrink - 497-2057

COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD

GUIDELINES FOR PLACING ADS

PLEASE CANCEL ADS UPON SALE OF ITEMS ADVERTISED, OR JOBS FILLED, OTHER ARTICLES WILL RUN FOR THREE (3) MONTHS ONLY, UNLESS OTHERWISE REQUESTED. TO LIST AN ARTICLE OR WANT AD PLEASE CANN 490-2621

BABYSITTER

Experienced with children of all ages. Have references. Call Barb Koehne @ 497-2317

BABYSITTER

Experienced with children of all ages. Call Stacey Ake @ 497-3170

BABYSITTER

Call Wendy VanAllman @ 497-6149

WANTED

Girl Scout uniform, jumper & blouse & hat - Size 8 or 10. Call 497-7208

BABY SITTER

Part time and after school. Call Barbara Holmes @ 499-0862

FOR SALE

2 single beds and box springs 1 medium trunk - 1 maple hutch (2 doors
glass enclosed, on top a display area,
below 1 drawer width of hutch and
2 doors for storage). Bob Stone @
499-0730

\$200 REWARD

For return of missing black minerature poodle. Lost Sat. Sept 8th in Pembroke Mall parking lot. Female - was wearing blue collar - small amount of brown fur around tip of nose. Will also pay substantial amount for information leading to her recovery. Call Jean Gessner @ 583-5736, 497-0400, 467-9108

PAINTING

Interior & exterior hourse painting. Call Jack Rowell @ 464-2221 after 6 p.m.

HOME REMODELING

Lowder Construction - additions, garage conversions, custom remodeling, screen patio covers. Quality work and free estimates. 499-0260

THE HANDYMAN

The handyman will do those irritating little jobs if you don't have the time, tools, or the inclination. (Includes Port-A-Lume windows when parts are available.) Call R.J. Koehne @ 497-2317

CAR POOL

Interested in forming car pool to Baylake Pines Nursery School for morning session. Call Marie @ 497-7328